Drop-in and Chat — November 2018

A resident raised concerns regarding car parking in the upper part of Stonehill. The resident reported
seeing on multiple occasions cars parked in such a way as to either be obstructing cars transiting
Stonehill, or parked on the pavement obstructing pedestrians causing them to walk into the Road.
The resident believed the principle culprits to be employees and visitors to Treadwell House (corner
of the main Road and Stonehill) and at certain times of the day, parents dropping off/collecting
children from school. Additional culprits could of course be those visiting the shops.

Councillor Craggs commented that a letter could be written to Treadwell House reminding them to
be considerate when parking.

A resident raised a question of clarification regarding ownership of a parking bay adjacent to Ashwell
House/opposite no's 2 Stonehill, accessed via a dropped curb (set in part of the triangular green), as
this was regularly being used for the parking of a commercial van.

Councillor Bunn commented that the question would be raised within the Parish Council to try and
determine ownership.

Councillor Bunn walked with the resident to clarify the location.



